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16 February 2024
NSW Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing 16 February 2024 Meeting - Communique

The Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing (MACA) held its first meeting for 2024 on 16 February at NSW Parliament House following a MACA planning day on 15 February. The meeting and planning day were the first for newly appointed MACA members. 
From discussion at the planning day the MACA will form its priorities plan for 2024 and 2025. In addition to supporting the Ageing Well: NSW Seniors Strategy areas that MACA will focus on include:
· Healthy ageing with a focus on health promotion
· Access and equity with a focus on digital inclusion and transport
· Housing choices.

MACA will also keep a watching brief on the arts, and climate change/disaster resilience.
At the MACA meeting on 16 February council members discussed strategies to combat ageism, the Victorian Commissioner for Seniors model, ageing data and resources, and how to work effectively with a range of stakeholders including Seniors peak organisations.
The Hon Jodie Harrison MP, Minister for Seniors, attended the MACA meeting to discuss a range of issues affecting seniors. MACA members highlighted their interest in:

· Ageing well focusing on prevention and health promotion. 
· Silver level access for all new residential building in the National Construction Code.

· Homelessness among older people and the rapid growth in single older women who are homeless.

· Highlighting issues for seniors in the NSW special commission of inquiry into healthcare funding.

· A 2024 Seniors Forum following on from the success of MACA’s 2023 event.

Council's next meeting will be 17 April 2024 in Sydney, with a Seniors Forum planned for 19 June 2024.
Joan Hughes
Chair 
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